
 

   

FROM THE PRINCIPAL 

Blackheath Public School                                 

Leichhardt Street, Blackheath NSW 2785  

Office hours: 8.30 a.m.—3.15 p.m.       

Website: www.blackheath-p.schools.nsw.edu.au 

Email: blackheath-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au                        

Phone: 4787 8253  Fax: 4787 8320 

Dear Parents / Carers,                                                                       
It’s hard to believe we find ourselves in week 8 of the 
term already. We hope all families were able to enjoy 
some fun time together over the recent long weekend.                                          
Congratulations to the students who competed at the Sydney 
West Cross Country last week at Eastern Creek. Mrs Gillian                  
attended on the day and reported that everyone did a great job 
and tried their best. Thank you to the parents and carers who 
took their children all the way down the mountain for this event 
and to Mrs Gillian for attending.                                                                     
We currently have a team of 6 teachers 
across the school working on a                     
mathematics project with Dr Catherine 
Attard in conjunction with the University 
of Western Sydney. The team-defined         
focus area is around building teachers’ 
confidence and capacity to deliver                 
engaging and effective quality                  
mathematics lessons. Also, our Stage 2 
team continue their work with the University of Sydney around 
engaging students in STEM activities. Students are keenly                      
participating in STEM as a result and the team will upskill                     
remaining staff in our professional learning time.                                                                           
Anti-Racism Contact Officers (ARCOs) are trained to support                       
anti-racism education in public schools. Ms Corkins is our current 
ARCO and is currently completing refresher training. Another 
three teachers will also be completing this training next term.           
Our yearly tree audit was recently completed with some trees 
earmarked for work – a few small ones to be removed and some 
pruning to be completed. This will occur over the next few 
weeks. We also completed an evacuation drill last week as part 
of ongoing health and safety requirements. These drills equip 
students and staff with the skills to evacuate in an emergency, 
should the need ever occur.                                                                                
A big thank you to the Family First Credit Union for their                          
donation of $1000 towards dance costumes. Thank you to Mr 
Yeong for applying for this grant.                                                                    
Teachers are currently working on Semester 1 Student Reports 
which will be finalised before the end of term. This term we will 
not be printing these out and sending home in envelopes as they 
are readily available online in COMPASS. We are looking to                         
reduce printing costs and also saving on paper. However, if you 
do require a printed copy, please contact the office.                                                               
Thank you for your continued support of our school and Public 
Education.                                                                                                        
Warm Regards,                                                                                                  
Kristin Hardge   Principal                                                           
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TERM 2 

JUNE 

24th FOIM Acacia 
 Concert Opera 
 House 

JULY 

3rd S2 Diorama 
 Expo 

5th NAIDOC                           
 Celelebrations 

 Dalmarri 

 Last Day T2 

TERM 3 

23rd  First Day T3 

31st Debating 
 Workshop 

AUGUST 

1st S2 Hyde Park 
 Barracks Exc 

5th-9th  Education Wk 

8th Athletics                        
 Carnival 

22nd Debating Gala 
 Day 

23rd P&C Disco 

26th Fathers Day 
 Stall 

28th Narragunnawali 
 Rehearsal #2 

29th Zone Athletics 

SEPTEMBER 

19th Billycart Derby 

23rd Narragunnawali 
 Rehearsal #3 

25th Narragunnawali 
 performance 
 Syd Town Hall 



  

K-C Lenny K-C                                           
K-H Bovin M K                                                 
1-2KM Cohen E & Lucy K                                                        
1-2L Ruby D & Demi M-P                                                                  
1-RP Jim S & Rhys K 

3-4G Samuel F & Amelia J                      
3-4H Olive W & Isobel S                         
3-4M Maple H & Jerome B                    
3-4Y Ellie H  

5-6K Crosby M                                                      
5-6M Henry C & Charlie T                                   
5-6OW Hallie McS-J & Arabella S  



 

K-C Marcy L & Cooper L                                                                     
K-H Arabella D & Sam S                                                                     
1-2KM Scarlett S & Alexis O                                                  
1-2L Chase S & Cienna T                                                                 
1-2RP Rigby M & Kobie L 

PREMIER’S SPELLING BEE 

Stage 2 held its Premier’s Spelling Bee finals at 
school in Week 7 with words like parfait and                
aggregate stumbling our finalists.                                         
Congratulations to Lily K who will be representing 
our school at the next level of the competition in 
Term 3 and well done to Rhys S who came a close 
second.    Philip Yeong 



 

“CAUGHT YOU BEING GOOD” 

Congratulations                   
to our fabulous   

“Caught You                             
Being Good”                      

recipients. 

HOUSE POINTS TROPHY 

The House Points Trophy is awarded 
fortnightly at our whole school assembly 
to the House that has collected the 
highest number of House points in the 
previous 2 weeks. Teachers can award 
House points for a range of successes 
such as positive behaviour, lovely class 
work and effort in activities.                                          
Congratulations to this fortnights                   
winning House the Kangaroos! 

“SNOWY” THE SNOW 

LEOPARD 

Congratulations to  3-4M,                         
this week’s recipients of 

“Snowy” . 



 
S2 & S3 ORIENTEERING 

Reading and navigating a map, running to checkpoints and completing a course in 
the quickest possible time—Stage 2 and 3 students enjoyed our lessons with Mrs 
Freeman in orienteering the last few weeks.  Philip Yeong 



 

ABORIGINAL DANCE & CULTURE WORKSHOP 

Kindy attended an Aboriginal Dance and Culture Workshop with proud Wiradjurri 
Woman, Jo, and Paul who comes from Gamillaroi Country.                                                                     
The children learnt a dance that acknowledged Country. They talked about the                 
importance of being respectful and walking softly on Country.                                                               
Next, we all joined in with learning the Rosella Dance. Jo                        
choreographed this dance for Blackheath Public school many 
years ago, when Aunty Carol and Jacinta Tobin named the 
Crimson Rosella as our special totem. Paul played the yidaki 
which sounded amazing and the children learnt about how               
termites bore out the wood to make a hollow instrument.                                                                      
The students had some ground up clay painted on their face in 
the pattern of the Rosella and some chose to try a spot on their 
hand.                                                                                                                     

The afternoon ended with an           
animal game where the kids had 
to make the shape of the animal 
with their partners. Lots of          
dancing and fun learning was 
had.                                                
Thanks to Jo and Paul for a           
wonderful session.                                                                                       
Cat Corkins 



 

 

BILLYCART DERBY THURS 19th SEPT 
Don’t forget it is a Billycart Derby year.                             

Please see below  for the rules and wheeled                    
billycart specifications.                                                       

Sponsorship cards and raffle tickets have gone 
home with students. 

Raffle Tickets 

As part of our Bilycart Derby                         

fundraising, we are selling raffle tickets 

with fabulous prizes. Every family has 

received tickets to sell with additional 

tickets available from the office.                 

(One ticket $2 / three tickets $5)                             

All tickets & money are due back Friday 

20th September. 



 

KISS & DROP / PICK UP 

A gentle reminder that all payments MUST be submitted on either Compass or in 
person at the school office by the due date on the note. Owing to our Department 
of Education system we cannot process money that comes in later then the day.             
If finance is an issue PLEASE complete an assistance form, available from the office, 
PRIOR to the due date. 

PAYMENTS 

IT IS IMPORTANT FOR ALL OF US TO BE AWARE OF AND FOLLOW THE ROAD SAFETY 
RULES TO ENSURE THE SAFETY OF OUR CHILDREN. PLEASE REFER TO THIS LINK FOR                  

FUTHER INFORMATION:https://roadsafety.transport.nsw.gov.au/downloads/keeping-our-
kids-safe-around-schools.pdf 

Kiss and Drop/Pick up Zones are designed for your                                  
convenience and for your child’s safety. Designed for quick 
entry and exit, these zones minimise congestion and risk 
when used properly by all parents and carers. These zones operate under the same 
conditions as no parking zones, which means you may stop to drop off or pick up 
children for a maximum of 2 minutes. You’re required to remain in, or within 3                    
metres of, your vehicle.  Fines do apply. 

EXTENDED LEAVE –TRAVEL or HOLIDAY 

A reminder that under DoE procedures, parents/carers are required to complete an                   
Application for Extended Leave—Travel and provide travel documentation, if they are 
travelling or holidaying outside of the school vacation period. Where the principal 
considers the travel appropriate during the school term, the absence will be recorded 
as holiday leave and a certificate granted. 

SCHOOL VISITOR/VOLUNTEER CHECK IN 

In line with DoE policy, all visitors to our school need to check in by scanning the 
QR code, or via the office tablet. This includes morning and afternoon home                     
reading volunteers. Thank you for your cooperation. 

https://roadsafety.transport.nsw.gov.au/downloads/keeping-our-kids-safe-around-schools.pdf
https://roadsafety.transport.nsw.gov.au/downloads/keeping-our-kids-safe-around-schools.pdf


 



 


